

Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template	240-73416879	Rev	2
Identifier			2
Document		Rev	X
Identifier		IVEA	^
Effective Date	20 February 2016		
Review Date	February 2021		

Project Name: SHE SPEC for Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office

Consumables

Project Address: Gemma Cluster, Northern Cape Operating Unit

Scope of the project: Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables, Coolers and Purified Bottled Water to Eskom ERE Commercial Buildings, and Dx Buildings in Northern Cape Operating Unit

Compiled by	Accepted by	Accepted by
Name : Mardo van Tonder	Name : Magda Wyngaardt	Name : Andiswa Chalmans
Signature :	Signature :	Signature :
Date : 17 August 2023	Date: 11/09/2023	Date: 11/09/2023
Contractor Safety Officer Northern Cape	Contractor Safety Manager Northern Cape	Senior Supervisor Non- Technical Property Management

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template Identifier	240-73416879	Rev	2
Document Identifier		Rev	X
Effective Date	20 February 2016		
Review Date	February 2021		

CONTENTS

1. INTRODUCTION	2
2. SUPPORTING CLAUSES	3
2.1 SCOPE	3
2.2 NORMATIVE/INFORMATIVE REFERENCES	4
2.3 DEFINITIONS	
2.4 ABBREVIATIONS	
2.5 RELATED/SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS	
3. SPECIFICATION ERROR! BOOKMARK NOT DEFINE	D.
3.1 SCOPE OF WORK	
3.2 LEGAL COMPLIANCE	
3.4 PERSONNEL HEALTH/ HYGIENE FACILITIES	
3.5 OCCUPATIONAL HEALTH, HYGIENE AND REHABILITATION	15
3.6 APPOINTMENTS	
3.7 COMPETENCY	15
3.8 ROLES AND RESPONSIBILITIES	
3.9 RISK ASSESSMENTS	
3.10 INCIDENT INVESTIGATION	
3.11 EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT	
3.12 NON-CONFORMANCE AND COMPLIANCE	16
3.14 WEATHER EXTREMES	
3.15 COVID-19 REQUIREMENTS	
3.16 MANDATORY AGREEMENTS SECTION 10(4)	16
3.17 MANUAL HANDLING	16
3.18 VEHICLE AND DRIVER SAFETY MANAGEMENT	16
4. ACCEPTANCE	19
5. REVISIONS	20
5. ANNEXURES	21
6.1 Annexure 1 – Flash Report Template	
6.2 Annexure 2 – Technical Instruction for Transportation of Personnel	
6.5 Annexure 3 – Contractor Evaluation Template	
6.6 Annexure 4 – 37(2) Agreement Template	
6.8 Annexure 5 – Annexure B: Eskom Acknowledgement Form for OHS legal and other requirements	
6.10 Annexure 6 – Annexure D SHE Post-contract Reviews	
6.12 Annexure 7 – Contractor SHE File Hand Back Record	
6.13 Annexure 8 – Tender Evaluation Template	

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template Identifier	240-73416879	Rev	2
Document Identifier		Rev	X
Effective Date	20 February 2016		
Review Date	February 2021		

1. INTRODUCTION

Eskom's responsibility and commitment is to ensure a safe working environment is in line with its Safety, Health, Environmental and Quality Policy, along with legislative obligations.

This SHE specification is Eskom's minimum requirements which are required to be met for the specific contract and for the duration of the contract period by contractors and where required, the delivery organisation.

The contractor is expected to develop a SHE plan which meets these requirements as well as all the relevant applicable legislation they conform to.

Eskom in no way assumes the contractor's legal responsibilities. The contractor is and remains accountable for the quality and the execution of his/her health and safety programme for his/her employees and appointed contractor employees.

This SHE specification reflects minimum requirements and should not be construed as all encompassing.

Note 1: All the requirements listed hereunder are in relation to the contract and do not supersede or replace any organizational SHE requirements.

Note 2: In terms of Eskom requirements, a section of this professional contract falls within the requirements of the Construction Regulations.

Although there are requirements listed in this specification that do not pertain directly to air charter, the requirements are expect of an air charter contractor business to conform to. These requirements are in line with Eskom's Zero Harm value.

Where requirements listed are already in place, then the organisational requirements must be taken cognisance of and listed in the respective SHE plans. If there are any additional Eskom and or legislative requirements listed in the SHE specification, then these must be addressed.

2. SUPPORTING CLAUSES 2.1 SCOPE

This SHE specification lists the legislative and Eskom requirements and where applicable, any requirements pertaining to Local Authorities / Municipal by-laws / Environmental legislation that must be met by the contractor.

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template Identifier	240-73416879	Rev	2
Document Identifier		Rev	X
Effective Date	20 February 2016		
Review Date	February 2021		

2.1.1 Purpose

This document will provide a standardised approach to the compilation of SHE specifications throughout Eskom for contracts and standard and NEC 3 contracts.

2.1.2 Applicability

This SHE specification is applicable to any contracting organisation who intends tendering for the contract.

2.2 NORMATIVE/INFORMATIVE REFERENCES

Parties using this document shall apply the most recent edition of the documents listed in the following paragraphs.

2.2.1 Normative

- [1] Basic Conditions of Employment Act No 75 of 1997.
- [2] Occupational Health and Safety Act and Regulations No 85 of 1993.
- [3] National Environmental Management Act 107 of 1998.
- [4] National Road Traffic Act 93 of 1996.
- [5] 32-37 Eskom Substance Abuse Procedure.

2.2.2 Informative

- [6] 32-726 Mandatory SHE Requirements for Eskom Procurement and Supply Chain Management
- [7] 240-62196227 Eskom Life Saving Rules
- [8] Tobacco Products Control Act 83 of 1993 (Updated 2011.05.19)
- [9] SANS 1186 Symbolic Safety Signs
- [10] Constitution of the Republic of South Africa No 108 of 1996
- [11]32-95 Eskom Procedure Manual for Performing Occupational Health & Safety Management & Environmental Management : Conducting EH&S Incident Management,

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template Identifier	240-73416879	Rev	2
Document Identifier		Rev	X
Effective Date	20 February 2016		
Review Date	February 2021		

2.3 Definitions

Definition	Explanation
Appointed contractor	Means a contractor appointed by the principal contractor
Baseline risk assessment	(32-520) baseline operational risks refer to the health and safety risks associated with all standard processes and routine activities in the business
Client	Eskom representative (Internal – Asset Owner), also referred to as the contract administrator/custodian or agent or project manager (as defined in the contract). He/she is the person responsible for ensuring that the works or services are executed in terms of the contract, as well as adherence to legislation pertaining to the contract.
Competent person	(OHS Act) means any person having the knowledge, training, experience, and qualifications, specific to the work or task being performed, provided that, where appropriate, qualifications and training are registered in terms of the South African Qualifications Authority Act, 1995 (Act No. 58 of 1995)
Contractor – includes appointed contractor	means an employer as defined in section 1 of the Act who performs contract work and includes principal contractors
Consultant	means a person providing professional advice
Duty of care to the environment	(32-136) anybody who causes or has caused or may cause significant pollution or degradation of the environment must take reasonable measures to prevent such pollution or degradation from occurring, continuing, or recurring. If such harm to the environment is authorised by law or cannot reasonably be avoided or stopped, such person must minimise and rectify such pollution or degradation of the environment
Employee	(OHS Act) means, subject to the provisions of subsection (2), any person who is employed by or works for an employer and who receives or is entitled to receive any remuneration or who works under the direction or supervision of an employer or any other person
Employer	(OHS Act) means, subject to the provisions of subsection (2), any person who employs or provides work for any person and remunerates that person or expressly or tacitly undertakes to remunerate him/her, but excludes a TES (ex labour broker) as defined in section 1(1) of the Labour Relations Act 1956 (Act No. 28 of 1956)
Eskom requirements	 a) Eskom requirements flowing from directives, policies, standards, procedures, specifications, work instructions, guidelines, or manuals
Hazard	(OHS Act) means a source of, or exposure to, danger

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template	240-73416879	Rev	2
Identifier	240-73410073	IVEA	_
Document		Rev	X
Identifier		IVEA	^
Effective Date	20 February 2016		
Review Date	February 2021		

Hazard identification	(OHS Act) means the identification and documenting of existing or expected hazards to the health and safety of persons, which are normally associated with the type of construction work being executed or to be executed
Health and safety file	(OHS Act) means a file or other record, containing the information in writing required by the construction regulations.
Health and safety plan	(OHS Act) means a site, activity or project specific document plan in accordance with the client's health and safety specifications.
Health and safety specification	(OHS Act) means a site, activity or project specific document prepared by the client pertaining to all health and safety requirements related to construction work.
Health and safety requirements	means comprehensive health and safety requirements for a contract, project, site, and scope of work. This specification is intended to ensure the health and safety of persons, both workers and the public, and the duty of care to the environment. The health and safety requirements must be specific to each contract, project, site, and scope of work
Medical certificate of fitness	(OHS Act) means a certificate specific to the work to be performed and issued by an occupational health practitioner in the form of Annexure 3 of the construction regulations.
Medical surveillance	(OHS Act) means a planned programme or periodic examination (which may include clinical examinations, biological monitoring, or medical tests) of employees by an occupational health practitioner or, in prescribed cases, by an occupational medicine practitioner
Method statement	(OHS Act) means a written document detailing the key activities to be performed in order to reduce, as reasonably as practicable, the hazards identified in any risk assessment
Organisation	may be defined as a group of individuals (large of small) that is cooperating under the direction of executive leadership in accomplishment of certain common objects
Pre-job meetings	(34-227) means a meeting that is held prior to the commencement of the day's work and that is attended by all the relevant employees associated with the work task
Principal contractor	(In the text of this document) Means an employer, as defined in section 1 of the OHS Act, who intends to tender for or has signed a contract with Eskom for services rendered.
Provincial director	(OHS Act) means the provincial director as defined in Regulation 1 of the General Administrative Regulations under the Act

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template	240-73416879	Rev	2
Identifier	240-73410079	Kev	2
Document		Rev	X
Identifier		IVEA	^
Effective Date	20 February 2016		
Review Date	February 2021		

Responsible Manager	Is a Manager of a department, section or operating/business unit who has been appointed as part of the Eskom delegation of authority process with the aim to assist the applicable 16(2) assigned person in executing his/her duties in terms of the Occupational Health and Safety Act
Risk assessment	(OHS Act) means a programme to determine any risk associated with any hazard at a construction site in order to identify the steps needed to be taken to remove, reduce, or control such hazard.
Site	(34-228) means an Eskom department, unit, complex, building, specific project, work site, or the site where agents, clients, principal contractors, contractors, suppliers, vendors, and service providers provide a service to Eskom, directly or indirectly
Service provider	any private person or legal entity that provides any service(s) to Eskom for compensation
Task	(34-227) a segment of work that requires a set of specific and distinct actions for its completion
Toolbox talks	(34-227) where the team leader, after conducting pre-task planning, shares all the tasks at hand and discusses task allocation, the identified risks, and the control measures with all his/her team members on site before commencing a specific task and documenting the agreed strategy. (This shall be done to ensure common understanding of the tasks, risks, and control measures required.)
The Act	(OHS Act) means the Occupational Health and Safety Act No. 85 of 1993, as amended, and the Regulations thereto
Visitor	any person visiting a workplace with the knowledge of, or under the supervision of, an employer.

2.4 Abbreviations

Abbreviation	Description
BU	Business Unit
CE	Chief Executive
COID Act	Compensation for Occupational Injuries and Diseases Act
CR	Construction Regulations
DMR	Driven Machinery Regulations

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template Identifier	240-73416879	Rev	2
Document Identifier		Rev	X
Effective Date	20 February 2016		
Review Date	February 2021		

Abbreviation	Description
DoL	Department of Labour (Inspection and Enforcement services – Provincial office)
EP	Emergency Preparedness
EAP	Employee Assistance Program
ERfW	Environmental Regulations for Workplaces
GAR	General Administrative Regulations
GSR	General Safety Regulations
HCS	Hazardous Chemical Substances
LDV	Light Delivery Vehicle
MSDS	Material Safety Data Sheets
NEMA	National Environmental Management Act
OHS Act	Occupational Health and Safety Act and Regulations, 85 of 1993
SABS	South African Bureau Standard
SANS	South African National Standard

2.5 Related/Supporting Documents

Eskom OHS Act section 37 (2) agreement (to be completed by the contract responsible manager).

3. Specification

3.1 Scope of work

Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables, Coolers and Purified Bottled Water to Eskom ERE Commercial Buildings, and Dx Buildings in Northern Cape Operating Unit.

A copy of the scope of works must be retained by the contractor.

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template Identifier	240-73416879	Rev	2
Document Identifier		Rev	X
Effective Date	20 February 2016		
Review Date	February 2021		

Note: The contractor who will be awarded this contract will be known as the "principal contractor" and any contractor appointed by the principal contractor will be known as the "appointed contractor.

3.2 LEGAL COMPLIANCE

3.2.1 Section 37(2) (Legal) Agreement

A section 37(2) agreement must be signed between Eskom and the principal contractor at the time of awarding the contract. The principal contractor must ensure that a section 37(2) agreement is compiled between the principal contractor and all their appointed contractors for the contract.

The original copy of the section 37(2) agreement must be retained by the contractor and a copy retained by the responsible manager.

A copy all the agreements must form part of the respective contractor's SHE file.

3.2.2 Hazardous Work by Children (Child Labour)

The constitution of the Republic of South Africa, in the "Bill of Rights" is clear on the rights of children, especially when it comes to:

- 1. being protected from exploitative labour practices;
- 2. not to be required or permitted to perform work or provide services that
- i. are inappropriate for a person of that child's age; or
- ii. place at risk the child's well-being, education, physical or mental health or spiritual, moral or social development:

and the Basic Conditions of Employment Act, Chapter six Section 43 "Prohibition of employment of children".

Before resorting to the use of child labour, due consideration must be given to the rights of the child in terms of the constitution. Where work is being performed which is not prohibited in terms of the constitution, then such work must be conducted in terms of the OHS Act "Regulations on Hazardous Work by Children in South Africa" with emphasis on paragraph 2 Purpose and Interpretation. Eskom does not condone the use of child labour and therefore all effort must be exercised and child labour should not be used.

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template Identifier	240-73416879	Rev	2
Document Identifier		Rev	X
Effective Date	20 February 2016		
Review Date	February 2021		

3.2.3 OHS Act

The principal contractor and appointed contractors shall have an up to date copy of the OHS Act and regulations which will be available to all employees.

3.2.4 Legislative Compliance

All contractors will comply with all the legislation pertaining to this contract being:

- The Constitution of the Republic of South Africa (particularly Section 24 of the Bill of Rights).
- Occupational Health and Safety Act 1993 (Act 85 of 1993) and its Regulations.
- Compensation for Occupational Injures and Diseases Act.

3.3 Eskom requirements

All contractors shall, before commencement of the charter insure that all their employees are familiar with the relevant Eskom SHE documentation that is applicable to charter services.

3.3.1 Appointment of a Contractor

The principal contractor will be appointed by Eskom on the awarding of the contract and will be responsible and accountable for all legislative and Eskom requirements for the duration of the contract.

3.3.2 Appointment of sub-contractors

The principal contractor may appoint contractors to assist in the contract. All appointments shall be done in writing and will form part of the SHE plan that is required to be submitted to Eskom. Adequate training and instruction must be given to the appointees and the principal contractor must ensure that all the appointed contractors understand their roles and responsibilities.

Note: Copies of contractor appointments must be kept in the respective SHE file.

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template Identifier	240-73416879	Rev	2
Document Identifier		Rev	X
Effective Date	20 February 2016		
Review Date	February 2021		

3.3.3 SHE Policy

A SHE policy is a statement of intent and a commitment by the organisation's CE and senior management in relation to the relevant SHE roles and responsibilities, the achievement of their strategic objectives, values of integrity, customer satisfaction, excellence, and innovation.

The principal contractor and all appointed contractors, if already not in place, will be required to compile an organisational SHE policy in line with their SHE responsibilities. The policy must be signed by the organisation's CE or the appointed assistant to the CE OHS Act Section 16(2). The policy must be displayed in a prominent place within the workplace. A copy of the policy must be filed in all the contract SHE files and as an annexure the SHE Plans

3.3.4 COID

The principal contractor and all his/her appointed contractors shall be registered with an appropriate employment compensation commissioner and have available a valid letter of good standing (LoGS) from such commissioner. The obligation lies with the contractors to ensure that the LoGS remains valid throughout the contract period. A copy of the LoGS must be filed in the entire contract SHE files and as an annexure the SHE Plans.

3.4 PERSONNEL HEALTH / HYGIENE FACILITIES

3.4.1 Dining areas

Where employees are required to consume food and refreshments at your premises, the following must be complied with:

- 1. Dining areas shall have suitable and sufficient tables and chairs for seating whilst eating.
- 2. Adequate provision must be provided for washing utensils.
- 3. Dining and kitchen areas shall be kept in a clean, tidy and hygienic manner.

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template Identifier	240-73416879	Rev	2
Document Identifier		Rev	X
Effective Date	20 February 2016		
Review Date	February 2021		

3.4.2 Ablution facilities

At the workplace, where possible, all contractors must attempt to provide sufficient ablution facilities for the employees. Such facilities must be serviced regularly.

3.4.3 Drinking Water

All contractors shall provide suitable drinking water for all their employees (free of charge) whilst working in the field. Every effort must be made to keep the water as cold as possible.

3.4.4 Changing areas and Lockers

All contractors shall provide suitable changing facilities for employees, irrespective if they change at the premises or at the workplace. Once again, cognisance must be taken of the dignity of fellow workers and members of the public.

3.4.5 Office Welfare

The following welfare facilities must be provided for in a clean and suitable condition, unless agreement with the Client/Agent's representative has been confirmed regarding the use of existing facilities:

- a. Sanitary facilities.
- b. Changing facilities.
- c. Eating areas.
- d. Drinking water at strategic locations on site.
- e. Safe pedestrians walk ways.
- 1. Water for drinking/consumption purposes shall be drawn only from taps in dining areas and ablution blocks and at points on Site marked "drinking water".
- 2. No equipment or system shall be connected onto the drinking water system without prior approval of the Client/Agent's representative.
- 3. All contractors must supply a sufficient amount of (cool) potable water on each worksite and in vehicles.

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template Identifier	240-73416879	Rev	2
Document Identifier		Rev	X
Effective Date	20 February 2016		
Review Date	February 2021		

3.5 OCCUPATIONAL HEALTH, HYGIENE AND REHABILITATION,

All contractors are required to develop an Occupational Health, Hygiene and Rehabilitation program. The program is intended to ensure that the risks to health are identified and controlled.

3.5.1 Medicals

Note: Eskom will only accept medical surveillances conducted by an Occupational Health Practitioner who holds a qualification in occupational health.

- 1. Principle contractors must ensure that their and their appointed contractors have a medical surveillance program whereby their employees under go entry, periodic and exit medical fitness examinations.
- In order for the appropriate medical examinations to be conducted, each employee must have a person job specification (profile), which must indicate the description of work, list of hazards and potential occupational exposure limits, physical hazards and required physical attributes.
- 3. For employees working on the contract, medical fitness certificates shall be renewed annually for employees who are not office bound including drivers and once every 3 years for employees that are office bound. This shall be maintained until completion of the contract.
- 4. The Principal Contractor must ensure that his / her employees and subcontractor employees have undergone pre-entry medical examination before starting work on the contract, should it be for longer than three (3) days.
- 5. The principal contractor shall provide a documented process for managing those employees who are issued with a conditional certificate of fitness.

3.5.2 Health and wellness HIV / Aids

Contractors shall submit details of their Employee Health and Wellness Programme as part of their Health and Safety Plan which should include awareness training, support for contracted illness and sharing knowledge with members of the public in the immediate work environment

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template Identifier	240-73416879	Rev	2
Document Identifier		Rev	X
Effective Date	20 February 2016		
Review Date	February 2021		

3.6 APPOINTMENTS

For the duration of the contract, the principal contractor and all appointed contractors shall appoint competent employees who will meet the requirements of the OHS Act. Where appointments are made, contractors shall ensure that the appointees have been suitably trained and or informed of their responsibilities before getting them to accept such appointment. The relevant statutory appointments shall be made in accordance with the requirements of the OHS Act which includes the requirement of a competent person being appointed in the relevant roles. The statutory appointments should include but not limited to:

16(1) appointment

3.7 COMPETENCY

People selection and training are basic principles that will increase personal capability and awareness of risk when dealing with operational hazards and activities that have the potential to cause personal injury as well as those activities that have the potential to impact the environment.

Contractors shall establish a risk management training programme for employees to ensure that they are prepared to execute every function and activity within their job parameters in a safe manner physically, mentally and technically. The content of the training shall be defined according to the risks associated with the activities and shall be revised whenever there is a change in the risk assessment, activity or legislation.

Eskom has the right to identify any additional safety related training courses in the interest of the contractors' training programme. The contractor shall, for the duration of the contract maintain comprehensive records of all employees under his/her control (including all employees of the appointed contractor).

A training matrix should form part of the contractors' health and safety file and should be submitted to Eskom SHEQS department together with other relevant documents to be evaluated.

The following minimum competencies are required for this project:

National driver's license for relevant code of vehicle driven

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template Identifier	240-73416879	Rev	2
Document Identifier		Rev	X
Effective Date	20 February 2016		
Review Date	February 2021		

3.8 ROLES AND RESPONSIBILITIES

All contractors are required to list employee's roles and responsibilities pertaining to the contract.

Responsibilities should be addressed for the following minimum designations:

- 16(1) appointment
- Drivers

3.9 RISK ASSESSMENTS

It is a legal requirement in terms of Section 8 (2)(d) of the OHS Act for an employer to carry out risk assessments to establish what hazards to the health and safety or persons are attached to any work which is performed, any article or substance which is, handled, stored, transported. A risk assessment is defined as an identification of the hazards present in an organisation and an estimate of the extent of the risks involved, taking into account whatever precautions are already being taken. It is essentially a three stage process:

- identification of all hazards;
- evaluation of the risks;
- measures to control the risks.

Risk assessments are required to be maintained. This means that significant changes to a process or activity, or any new process or activity should be subjected to a risk assessment and that if new hazards come to light during the work process, then these should also be subjected to risk assessments. Risk assessments for long term processes should be periodically reviewed and updated. Method statements or written safe work procedures are an effective method as information and record of the way jobs / tasks must be performed. Prior to start of work, risk assessments on every job / task are ideal to allow managers and employees to assess any inherent risks that could have been overlooked during the initial risk assessment or any changes that might have occurred in a period of absence. In particular, if a job / task is extended over a day or halted due to inclement weather.

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template Identifier	240-73416879	Rev	2
Document Identifier		Rev	X
Effective Date	20 February 2016		
Review Date	February 2021		

3.10 INCIDENT INVESTIGATION

All incidents shall be investigated in terms of OHS Act General Administrative Regulations 8 and 9, using Eskom Procedure 32-95 as a reference, and where injuries as contemplated in sections 24 and 25 have been sustained, be reported to the Department of Labour.

Contractors shall use the standard General Administrative Regulation Annexure 1 "Recording of an Incident" form for all incident investigation reports. The objective of incident investigation, not only being a legal requirement, is to establish why and how the incident occurred, but to find out the real causes of the incident and to decide on precautionary measures that are required to address the causes to prevent any further recurrences of the same or similar incidents.

3.11 EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT

1. The art of emergency preparedness and response is to minimise the effects of any emergency and to restore normal activities as soon as practical. The supplier must develop their own emergency response in their work premises. The Eskom employees attending training must be made aware of the emergency process and the assembly points. Where any office and or site is located within any Local Authorities area, then the plans must include their involvement. Emergency preparedness

Periodic emergency drills must be undertaken to test the effectiveness of the plan. This must be recorded and provided on request.

3.12 NON-CONFORMANCE AND COMPLIANCE

- 1. Any non-compliance to any health and safety requirement in this SHE specification is subject to discipline in terms of the Eskom Procurement and Supply Management Procedure.
- 2. Principal contractors are required to implement a non-conformance procedure (if not already in place) for issuing to contractors for transgressions. The procedure can include "quality" related non-conformance issues. Similarly, appointed contractors must implement a non-conformance procedure.
- 3. The procedure for the issuing and closing off of non-conformance reports shall be strictly adhered to.

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template Identifier	240-73416879	Rev	2
Document Identifier		Rev	X
Effective Date	20 February 2016		
Review Date	February 2021		

- Contract management must close out non-conformances issued, in not doing so, will not ensure that any recommendations made have been carried out and or implemented.
- 5. Where non-conformances are issued by Eskom, then one of the close-out steps of the procedure will be for the offender to be called on by the contractor responsible manager to explain the non-conformance issued and what they intend doing to prevent a recurrence of the non-conformance.
- Contractor failure to provide adequate PPE to their employees for the tasks being performed and/or to visitors and failure to enforce the wearing of such PPE will be viewed as a transgression of the legislative and Eskom requirements.

3.13 PROJECT STATISTICS

The following information should be submitted by the 1st of each month to the Contract Manager/ Custodian:

- Contractor manpower numbers and hours worked for the purpose of calculating the contractor lost-time injury (LTIR) and total recordable injury (TRIR) rates
- Contractor incidents per month (fatalities, lost time, medicals, first aid and nearmisses).
- Contractor confirmation that incident case studies were discussed, and recommendations implemented.
- Contractor confirmation that all issues findings against them has been addressed as required.

Contractor will submit their statistics every month using the latest 240-140441286 Contractor Manpower/Man-hours and OHS stats reporting form.

3.14 WEATHER EXTREMES

Contractors should after conducting a site-specific baseline risk assessment establish what weather extremes are occurring in the area and make provision for control measures to prevent or reduce exposure to their employees to an acceptable level.

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template Identifier	240-73416879	Rev	2
Document Identifier		Rev	X
Effective Date	20 February 2016		
Review Date	February 2021		

3.15 COVID-19 REQUIREMENTS

The COVID 19 pandemic poses many health and safety risks, which can be fatal in nature. On the issue of a healthy working environment the employer must ensure that the workplace is free from any risk to the health of its employees as far as is reasonably practicable. Within the context of COVID-19 there is an obligation on the employer to manage the risk of contamination in the workplace. Principal contractor and the contractors must hence submit a comprehensive COVID 19 management response plan to manage risk of contamination (office workplace, on-site and visiting sites). Contractors must outline how the risk of contamination will be managed in accordance with these five steps for the management of site COVID-19 risks namely;

- 1. transport from home to site,
- 2. entry to site,
- 3. performing work,
- 4. lunch breaks and
- 5. transportation from work to home

The response plan must outline the response to employees who are screened and or tested COVID-19 positive and also outline the contact tracing process. The controls identified to mitigate the hazards on the risk assessment must be aligned to the COVID-19 management response plan that seeks to manage the risk of contamination.

Notification of COVID-19 cases

All Contractors must ensure that the Client/Eskom is informed of any COVID-19 cases in their teams that have tested positive for the virus.

3.16 MANDATORY AGREEMENT SECTION 10(4)

All leased vehicles and equipment should have an agreement of Client and/ or Supplier using third party equipment/ machinery on site.

This document should be made available to Eskom when safety file is being evaluated. Also Eskom SHEQ department and Project Coordinator for the site should be aware if any new agreements are being executed during the entire project duration

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template Identifier	240-73416879	Rev	2
Document Identifier		Rev	X
Effective Date	20 February 2016		
Review Date	February 2021		

3.17 MANUAL HANDLING

Manual handling will comply with all legislative as well as Eskom requirements. A safe work procedure should be developed, and employees should be trained on this safe work procedure. The safe work procedure should at minimum address the following:

- · Pre-task planning and risk assessment
- Personal protective equipment
- How to lift material manually by hands
- Loading material onto vehicle
- · Offloading material from vehicle
- Process to follow when material is too heavy

3.18 VEHICLE AND DRIVER SAFETY MANAGEMENT

Inadequate and unsafe use of vehicles can result in fatalities. Due to this inherent danger contractors shall ensure that both legal and Eskom requirements are complied with when using vehicles.

Vehicles shall be suitable for allocated tasks and activities being carried out. Vehicles shall not be used for any other activities for which they are not designed for. Vehicles shall be in a good condition and roadworthy.

Drivers shall be in possession of a national drivers license for the code of vehicle that will be driven.

4. ACCEPTANCE

Mardo van Tonder	Contractor Safety Officer
Magda Wyngaardt	Contractor Safety Manager
Andiswa Chalmans	ERE Supervisor

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template Identifier	240-73416879	Rev	2
Document Identifier		Rev	X
Effective Date	20 February 2016		
Review Date	February 2021		

5. REVISIONS

Date	Rev.	Compiler	Remarks
August 2022	0	M van Tonder	Draw up SHE SPEC as per scope of work provided

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template	240-73416879	Rev	2
Identifier	240-73410079		
Document		Rev	X
Identifier		Kev	^
Effective Date	20 February 2016		
Review Date	February 2021		

ANNEXURE 1 – FLASH REPORT

ACCIDENT / INCIDENT REGISTER NO :	
PART 1 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL ACCIDE	:NTS / INCIDENTS:
ESKOM PUBLIC	CONTRACTOR CASUAL/TEMP
POOL COMPANY CAR	SCHEME HIRED/PRIVATE
FIRST AID	ELECTRICAL CONTACT
MEDICAL	EQUIPMENT DAMAGE
FATAL	THEFT
LOST TIME INJURY	ENVIRONMENTAL
OCCUPATIONAL DISEASE	FIRE
VEHICLE ACCIDENT	NEAR MISS
STORM DAMAGE	ON DUTY
OTHER	OFF DUTY
CRIME RELATED INCIDENTS	
PRIORITISATION BY LINE & SHE	
USING THE MATRIX	
PDF	
Matrix.pdf	
·	
NAME OF PERSON INVOLVED	
UNIQUE NUMBER OR IDENTITY NUMBER	
NATURE OF INJURIES SUSTAINED	
UNIT/SECTION/DEPARTMENT	
DATE OF ACCIDENT/INCIDENT	
LOCATION OF INCIDENT/ACCIDENT	
MANAGER/SUPERVISOR	
TELEPHONE NUMBER	
FULL DESCRIPTION OF ACCIDENT/INCIDENT :	
TOLE DECOMIT HON OF ACCIDENT/INCIDENT.	

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template	240-73416879	Rev	2
Identifier	240 10410013	IXCV	_
Document		Rev	X
Identifier		IVEA	^
Effective Date	20 February 2016		
Review Date	February 2021		

WILL THE POLICE A OTION IS TAKEN TO BRI	=\/=\/= 0.14.11 A	D INICIDE		10.50	
WHAT IMMEDIATE ACTION IS TAKEN TO PRI	EVENI SIMILA	K INCIDE	NI IN FUIL	IRE?	
LESSON LEARNT (GENERAL)					
IMMEDIATE PRELIMINARY FINDINGS OBSER	VED				
SUBSTANCE ABUSE TEST DONE	YES			NO	1
PART 2 - TO BE COMPLETED FOR PUBLIC /	CONTRACTO	R / LIVEST	TOCK ACCI	<u>DENTS</u>	
LOW HANGING CONDUCTOR /					
CONDUCTOR ON GROUND			OTI	HER	
IRRIGATION PIPE INTO LINE					
TELKOM LINE INTO ESKOM LINE					
EXTERNAL / SUB-CONTRACTOR					
UNLAWFUL ENTRY / VANDALISM					
CRANE INTO LINE					
TREE ON LINE					
ESKOM VEHICLE INVOLVED					
DART 2 TO DE COMPLETED FOR ALL VELL		ITC			
PART 3 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL VEH	ICLE ACCIDEN	113			
ESKOM DRIVER & UNIQUE NUMBER					
ESKOM VEHICLE REGISTRATION NUMBER					
DAMAGES TO ESKOM VEHICLE					
THIRD PARTY REGISTRATION NUMBER					
DRIVER OF 3RD PARTY VEHICLE					
TELEPHONE NUMBER OF 3 RD PARTY					
NAME OF WITNESS					
		II.			
	_	4.00			

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template	240-73416879	Rev	2
Identifier	240-73410079		
Document		Rev	X
Identifier		Kev	^
Effective Date	20 February 2016		
Review Date	February 2021		

PART 4 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL ELECTRICAL CONTACTS DD SHEET NUMBER LINE CLEARANCE SUB STATION AND NETWORK SECTION BREAKERS TEE LINE ESKOM VOLTAGE BEFORE THE METER BEYOND THE METER PART 5 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL CRIME RELATED INCIDENTS NAME OF INVESTIGATING OFFICER DATE , TIME REPORTED TO INVESTIGATING OFFICER ESTIMATED VALUE INVOLVED DESCRIPTION OF PROPERTY DAMAGE NAME OF POLICE STATION REPORTED TO DATE, TIME REPORTED TO SAPS PERSON REPORTING TO SAPS PERSON REPORTING TO SAPS PART 6 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL MEDICAL AND LOST TIME INJURIES NAME OF ATTENDING DOCTOR NAME HOSPITAL TAKEN TO TELEPHONE NUMBER OF DOCTOR / HOSPITAL FAX NUMBER OF DOCTOR / HOSPITAL DATE OF TREATMENT RECEIVED TIME OF TREATMENT RECEIVED PART 7 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL INCIDENTS / ACCIDENTS FULL NAME OF PERSON REPORTING INCIDENT NAME OF SAFETY REP REPORTED TO TELEPHONE NUMBER FAX NUMBER FAX NUMBER FAX NUMBER DATE OF REPORTING INCIDENT / ACCIDENT TIME OF INCIDENT / ACCIDENT	WITNESS TELEPHONE NUMBER	
LINE CLEARANCE SUB STATION AND NETWORK SECTION BREAKERS TEE LINE ESKOM VOLTAGE BEFORE THE METER BEYOND THE METER PART 5 - TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL CRIME RELATED INCIDENTS NAME OF INVESTIGATING OFFICER DATE , TIME REPORTED TO INVESTIGATING OFFICER ESTIMATED VALUE INVOLVED DESCRIPTION OF PROPERTY DAMAGE NAME OF POLICE STATION REPORTED TO DATE, TIME REPORTED TO SAPS PERSON REPORTING TO SAPS PART 6 - TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL MEDICAL AND LOST TIME INJURIES NAME OF ATTENDING DOCTOR NAME OF ATTENDING DOCTOR / HOSPITAL FAX NUMBER OF DOCTOR / HOSPITAL DATE OF TREATMENT RECEIVED TIME OF TREATMENT RECEIVED PART 7 - TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL INCIDENTS / ACCIDENTS FULL NAME OF PERSON REPORTING INCIDENT NAME OF SAFETY REP REPORTED TO TELEPHONE NUMBER FAX NUMBER OF PERSON REPORTING INCIDENT NAME OF SAFETY REP REPORTED TO TELEPHONE NUMBER FAX NUMBER DATE OF REPORTING INCIDENT / ACCIDENTS	PART 4 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL ELECTRICAL CO	ONTACTS
SUB STATION AND NETWORK SECTION BREAKERS TEE LINE ESKOM VOLTAGE BEFORE THE METER BEYOND THE METER BEYOND THE METER PART 5 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL CRIME RELATED INCIDENTS NAME OF INVESTIGATING OFFICER DATE, TIME REPORTED TO INVESTIGATING OFFICER ESTIMATED VALUE INVOLVED DESCRIPTION OF PROPERTY DAMAGE NAME OF POLICE STATION REPORTED TO DATE, TIME REPORTED TO SAPS PERSON REPORTING TO SAPS PERSON REPORTING TO SAPS PART 6 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL MEDICAL AND LOST TIME INJURIES NAME OF ATTENDING DOCTOR NAME OF ATTENDING DOCTOR / HOSPITAL FAX NUMBER OF DOCTOR / HOSPITAL DATE OF TREATMENT RECEIVED TIME OF TREATMENT RECEIVED PART 7 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL INCIDENTS / ACCIDENTS FULL NAME OF PERSON REPORTING INCIDENT NAME OF SAFETY REP REPORTED TO TELEPHONE NUMBER FAX NUMBER	DD SHEET NUMBER	
SECTION BREAKERS TEE LINE ESKOM VOLTAGE BEFORE THE METER BEFORE THE METER BEYOND THE METER PART 5 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL CRIME RELATED INCIDENTS NAME OF INVESTIGATING OFFICER DATE , TIME REPORTED TO INVESTIGATING OFFICER ESTIMATED VALUE INVOLVED DESCRIPTION OF PROPERTY DAMAGE NAME OF POLICE STATION REPORTED TO DATE, TIME REPORTED TO SAPS PERSON REPORTING TO SAPS PART 6 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL MEDICAL AND LOST TIME INJURIES NAME OF ATTENDING DOCTOR NAME HOSPITAL TAKEN TO TELEPHONE NUMBER OF DOCTOR / HOSPITAL FAX NUMBER OF TREATMENT RECEIVED TIME OF TREATMENT RECEIVED PART 7 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL INCIDENTS / ACCIDENTS FULL NAME OF PERSON REPORTING INCIDENT NAME OF SAFETY REP REPORTED TO TELEPHONE NUMBER FAX NUMBER	LINE CLEARANCE	
TEE LINE ESKOM VOLTAGE BEFORE THE METER BEYOND THE METER PART 5 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL CRIME RELATED INCIDENTS NAME OF INVESTIGATING OFFICER DATE , TIME REPORTED TO INVESTIGATING OFFICER ESTIMATED VALUE INVOLVED DESCRIPTION OF PROPERTY DAMAGE NAME OF POLICE STATION REPORTED TO DATE, TIME REPORTED TO SAPS PERSON REPORTING TO SAPS PERSON REPORTING TO SAPS PART 6 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL MEDICAL AND LOST TIME INJURIES NAME OF ATTENDING DOCTOR NAME HOSPITAL TAKEN TO TELEPHONE NUMBER OF DOCTOR / HOSPITAL DATE OF TREATMENT RECEIVED TIME OF TREATMENT RECEIVED PART 7 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL INCIDENTS / ACCIDENTS FULL NAME OF PERSON REPORTING INCIDENT NAME OF SAFETY REP REPORTED TO TELEPHONE NUMBER FAX NUMBER DATE OF REPORTING INCIDENT / ACCIDENT	SUB STATION AND NETWORK	
ESKOM VOLTAGE BEFORE THE METER BEYOND THE METER PART 5 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL CRIME RELATED INCIDENTS NAME OF INVESTIGATING OFFICER DATE , TIME REPORTED TO INVESTIGATING OFFICER ESTIMATED VALUE INVOLVED DESCRIPTION OF PROPERTY DAMAGE NAME OF POLICE STATION REPORTED TO DATE, TIME REPORTED TO SAPS PERSON REPORTING TO SAPS PART 6 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL MEDICAL AND LOST TIME INJURIES NAME OF ATTENDING DOCTOR NAME HOSPITAL TAKEN TO TELEPHONE NUMBER OF DOCTOR / HOSPITAL FAX NUMBER OF DOCTOR / HOSPITAL DATE OF TREATMENT RECEIVED TIME OF TREATMENT RECEIVED TIME OF TREATMENT RECEIVED PART 7 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL INCIDENTS / ACCIDENTS FULL NAME OF PERSON REPORTING INCIDENT NAME OF SAFETY REP REPORTED TO TELEPHONE NUMBER FAX NUMBER FAX NUMBER DATE OF REPORTING INCIDENT / ACCIDENT	SECTION BREAKERS	
BEFORE THE METER BEYOND THE METER PART 5 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL CRIME RELATED INCIDENTS NAME OF INVESTIGATING OFFICER DATE , TIME REPORTED TO INVESTIGATING OFFICER ESTIMATED VALUE INVOLVED DESCRIPTION OF PROPERTY DAMAGE NAME OF POLICE STATION REPORTED TO DATE, TIME REPORTED TO SAPS PERSON REPORTING TO SAPS PART 6 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL MEDICAL AND LOST TIME INJURIES NAME OF ATTENDING DOCTOR NAME HOSPITAL TAKEN TO TELEPHONE NUMBER OF DOCTOR / HOSPITAL FAX NUMBER OF DOCTOR / HOSPITAL DATE OF TREATMENT RECEIVED TIME OF TREATMENT RECEIVED PART 7 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL INCIDENTS / ACCIDENTS FULL NAME OF PERSON REPORTING INCIDENT NAME OF SAFETY REP REPORTED TO TELEPHONE NUMBER FAX NUMBER FAX NUMBER DATE OF REPORTING INCIDENT / ACCIDENT	TEE LINE	
BEYOND THE METER PART 5 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL CRIME RELATED INCIDENTS NAME OF INVESTIGATING OFFICER DATE , TIME REPORTED TO INVESTIGATING OFFICER ESTIMATED VALUE INVOLVED DESCRIPTION OF PROPERTY DAMAGE NAME OF POLICE STATION REPORTED TO DATE, TIME REPORTED TO SAPS PERSON REPORTING TO SAPS PERSON REPORTING TO SAPS PART 6 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL MEDICAL AND LOST TIME INJURIES NAME OF ATTENDING DOCTOR NAME HOSPITAL TAKEN TO TELEPHONE NUMBER OF DOCTOR / HOSPITAL DATE OF TREATMENT RECEIVED TIME OF TREATMENT RECEIVED PART 7 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL INCIDENTS / ACCIDENTS FULL NAME OF PERSON REPORTING INCIDENT NAME OF SAFETY REP REPORTED TO TELEPHONE NUMBER FAX NUMBER DATE OF REPORTING INCIDENT / ACCIDENT	ESKOM VOLTAGE	
PART 5 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL CRIME RELATED INCIDENTS NAME OF INVESTIGATING OFFICER DATE , TIME REPORTED TO INVESTIGATING OFFICER ESTIMATED VALUE INVOLVED DESCRIPTION OF PROPERTY DAMAGE NAME OF POLICE STATION REPORTED TO DATE, TIME REPORTED TO SAPS PERSON REPORTING TO SAPS PERSON REPORTING TO SAPS PART 6 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL MEDICAL AND LOST TIME INJURIES NAME OF ATTENDING DOCTOR NAME OF ATTENDING DOCTOR / HOSPITAL FAX NUMBER OF DOCTOR / HOSPITAL DATE OF TREATMENT RECEIVED TIME OF TREATMENT RECEIVED PART 7 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL INCIDENTS / ACCIDENTS FULL NAME OF PERSON REPORTING INCIDENT NAME OF SAFETY REP REPORTED TO TELEPHONE NUMBER FAX NUMBER DATE OF REPORTING INCIDENT / ACCIDENT		
NAME OF INVESTIGATING OFFICER DATE , TIME REPORTED TO INVESTIGATING OFFICER ESTIMATED VALUE INVOLVED DESCRIPTION OF PROPERTY DAMAGE NAME OF POLICE STATION REPORTED TO DATE, TIME REPORTED TO SAPS PERSON REPORTING TO SAPS PART 6 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL MEDICAL AND LOST TIME INJURIES NAME OF ATTENDING DOCTOR NAME HOSPITAL TAKEN TO TELEPHONE NUMBER OF DOCTOR / HOSPITAL FAX NUMBER OF DOCTOR / HOSPITAL DATE OF TREATMENT RECEIVED TIME OF TREATMENT RECEIVED PART 7 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL INCIDENTS / ACCIDENTS FULL NAME OF PERSON REPORTING INCIDENT NAME OF SAFETY REP REPORTED TO TELEPHONE NUMBER FAX NUMBER DATE OF REPORTING INCIDENT / ACCIDENT	BEYOND THE METER	
DATE , TIME REPORTED TO INVESTIGATING OFFICER ESTIMATED VALUE INVOLVED DESCRIPTION OF PROPERTY DAMAGE NAME OF POLICE STATION REPORTED TO DATE, TIME REPORTED TO SAPS PERSON REPORTING TO SAPS PART 6 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL MEDICAL AND LOST TIME INJURIES NAME OF ATTENDING DOCTOR NAME HOSPITAL TAKEN TO TELEPHONE NUMBER OF DOCTOR / HOSPITAL FAX NUMBER OF DOCTOR / HOSPITAL DATE OF TREATMENT RECEIVED TIME OF TREATMENT RECEIVED FULL NAME OF PERSON REPORTING INCIDENT NAME OF SAFETY REP REPORTED TO TELEPHONE NUMBER FAX NUMBER DATE OF REPORTING INCIDENT / ACCIDENT	PART 5 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL CRIME RELATED	<u>D INCIDENTS</u>
ESTIMATED VALUE INVOLVED DESCRIPTION OF PROPERTY DAMAGE NAME OF POLICE STATION REPORTED TO DATE, TIME REPORTED TO SAPS PERSON REPORTING TO SAPS PART 6 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL MEDICAL AND LOST TIME INJURIES NAME OF ATTENDING DOCTOR NAME HOSPITAL TAKEN TO TELEPHONE NUMBER OF DOCTOR / HOSPITAL FAX NUMBER OF DOCTOR / HOSPITAL DATE OF TREATMENT RECEIVED TIME OF TREATMENT RECEIVED PART 7 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL INCIDENTS / ACCIDENTS FULL NAME OF PERSON REPORTING INCIDENT NAME OF SAFETY REP REPORTED TO TELEPHONE NUMBER FAX NUMBER DATE OF REPORTING INCIDENT / ACCIDENT	NAME OF INVESTIGATING OFFICER	
DESCRIPTION OF PROPERTY DAMAGE NAME OF POLICE STATION REPORTED TO DATE, TIME REPORTED TO SAPS PERSON REPORTING TO SAPS PART 6 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL MEDICAL AND LOST TIME INJURIES NAME OF ATTENDING DOCTOR NAME HOSPITAL TAKEN TO TELEPHONE NUMBER OF DOCTOR / HOSPITAL FAX NUMBER OF DOCTOR / HOSPITAL DATE OF TREATMENT RECEIVED TIME OF TREATMENT RECEIVED PART 7 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL INCIDENTS / ACCIDENTS FULL NAME OF PERSON REPORTING INCIDENT NAME OF SAFETY REP REPORTED TO TELEPHONE NUMBER FAX NUMBER DATE OF REPORTING INCIDENT / ACCIDENT	DATE, TIME REPORTED TO INVESTIGATING OFFICER	
NAME OF POLICE STATION REPORTED TO DATE, TIME REPORTED TO SAPS PERSON REPORTING TO SAPS PART 6 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL MEDICAL AND LOST TIME INJURIES NAME OF ATTENDING DOCTOR NAME HOSPITAL TAKEN TO TELEPHONE NUMBER OF DOCTOR / HOSPITAL FAX NUMBER OF DOCTOR / HOSPITAL DATE OF TREATMENT RECEIVED TIME OF TREATMENT RECEIVED PART 7 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL INCIDENTS / ACCIDENTS FULL NAME OF PERSON REPORTING INCIDENT NAME OF SAFETY REP REPORTED TO TELEPHONE NUMBER FAX NUMBER DATE OF REPORTING INCIDENT / ACCIDENT	ESTIMATED VALUE INVOLVED	
DATE, TIME REPORTED TO SAPS PERSON REPORTING TO SAPS PART 6 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL MEDICAL AND LOST TIME INJURIES NAME OF ATTENDING DOCTOR NAME HOSPITAL TAKEN TO TELEPHONE NUMBER OF DOCTOR / HOSPITAL FAX NUMBER OF DOCTOR / HOSPITAL DATE OF TREATMENT RECEIVED TIME OF TREATMENT RECEIVED PART 7 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL INCIDENTS / ACCIDENTS FULL NAME OF PERSON REPORTING INCIDENT NAME OF SAFETY REP REPORTED TO TELEPHONE NUMBER FAX NUMBER DATE OF REPORTING INCIDENT / ACCIDENT	DESCRIPTION OF PROPERTY DAMAGE	
PERSON REPORTING TO SAPS PART 6 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL MEDICAL AND LOST TIME INJURIES NAME OF ATTENDING DOCTOR NAME HOSPITAL TAKEN TO TELEPHONE NUMBER OF DOCTOR / HOSPITAL FAX NUMBER OF DOCTOR / HOSPITAL DATE OF TREATMENT RECEIVED TIME OF TREATMENT RECEIVED PART 7 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL INCIDENTS / ACCIDENTS FULL NAME OF PERSON REPORTING INCIDENT NAME OF SAFETY REP REPORTED TO TELEPHONE NUMBER FAX NUMBER DATE OF REPORTING INCIDENT / ACCIDENT	NAME OF POLICE STATION REPORTED TO	
PART 6 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL MEDICAL AND LOST TIME INJURIES NAME OF ATTENDING DOCTOR NAME HOSPITAL TAKEN TO TELEPHONE NUMBER OF DOCTOR / HOSPITAL FAX NUMBER OF DOCTOR / HOSPITAL DATE OF TREATMENT RECEIVED TIME OF TREATMENT RECEIVED PART 7 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL INCIDENTS / ACCIDENTS FULL NAME OF PERSON REPORTING INCIDENT NAME OF SAFETY REP REPORTED TO TELEPHONE NUMBER FAX NUMBER DATE OF REPORTING INCIDENT / ACCIDENT	DATE, TIME REPORTED TO SAPS	
NAME OF ATTENDING DOCTOR NAME HOSPITAL TAKEN TO TELEPHONE NUMBER OF DOCTOR / HOSPITAL FAX NUMBER OF DOCTOR / HOSPITAL DATE OF TREATMENT RECEIVED TIME OF TREATMENT RECEIVED PART 7 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL INCIDENTS / ACCIDENTS FULL NAME OF PERSON REPORTING INCIDENT NAME OF SAFETY REP REPORTED TO TELEPHONE NUMBER FAX NUMBER DATE OF REPORTING INCIDENT / ACCIDENT	PERSON REPORTING TO SAPS	
NAME HOSPITAL TAKEN TO TELEPHONE NUMBER OF DOCTOR / HOSPITAL FAX NUMBER OF DOCTOR / HOSPITAL DATE OF TREATMENT RECEIVED TIME OF TREATMENT RECEIVED PART 7 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL INCIDENTS / ACCIDENTS FULL NAME OF PERSON REPORTING INCIDENT NAME OF SAFETY REP REPORTED TO TELEPHONE NUMBER FAX NUMBER DATE OF REPORTING INCIDENT / ACCIDENT	PART 6 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL MEDICAL AND L	OST TIME INJURIES
TELEPHONE NUMBER OF DOCTOR / HOSPITAL FAX NUMBER OF DOCTOR / HOSPITAL DATE OF TREATMENT RECEIVED TIME OF TREATMENT RECEIVED PART 7 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL INCIDENTS / ACCIDENTS FULL NAME OF PERSON REPORTING INCIDENT NAME OF SAFETY REP REPORTED TO TELEPHONE NUMBER FAX NUMBER DATE OF REPORTING INCIDENT / ACCIDENT	NAME OF ATTENDING DOCTOR	
FAX NUMBER OF DOCTOR / HOSPITAL DATE OF TREATMENT RECEIVED TIME OF TREATMENT RECEIVED PART 7 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL INCIDENTS / ACCIDENTS FULL NAME OF PERSON REPORTING INCIDENT NAME OF SAFETY REP REPORTED TO TELEPHONE NUMBER FAX NUMBER DATE OF REPORTING INCIDENT / ACCIDENT	NAME HOSPITAL TAKEN TO	
DATE OF TREATMENT RECEIVED TIME OF TREATMENT RECEIVED PART 7 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL INCIDENTS / ACCIDENTS FULL NAME OF PERSON REPORTING INCIDENT NAME OF SAFETY REP REPORTED TO TELEPHONE NUMBER FAX NUMBER DATE OF REPORTING INCIDENT / ACCIDENT	TELEPHONE NUMBER OF DOCTOR / HOSPITAL	
PART 7 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL INCIDENTS / ACCIDENTS FULL NAME OF PERSON REPORTING INCIDENT NAME OF SAFETY REP REPORTED TO TELEPHONE NUMBER FAX NUMBER DATE OF REPORTING INCIDENT / ACCIDENT	FAX NUMBER OF DOCTOR / HOSPITAL	
PART 7 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL INCIDENTS / ACCIDENTS FULL NAME OF PERSON REPORTING INCIDENT NAME OF SAFETY REP REPORTED TO TELEPHONE NUMBER FAX NUMBER DATE OF REPORTING INCIDENT / ACCIDENT	DATE OF TREATMENT RECEIVED	
FULL NAME OF PERSON REPORTING INCIDENT NAME OF SAFETY REP REPORTED TO TELEPHONE NUMBER FAX NUMBER DATE OF REPORTING INCIDENT / ACCIDENT	TIME OF TREATMENT RECEIVED	
NAME OF SAFETY REP REPORTED TO TELEPHONE NUMBER FAX NUMBER DATE OF REPORTING INCIDENT / ACCIDENT	PART 7 – TO BE COMPLETED FOR ALL INCIDENTS / AC	<u>CIDENTS</u>
TELEPHONE NUMBER FAX NUMBER DATE OF REPORTING INCIDENT / ACCIDENT	FULL NAME OF PERSON REPORTING INCIDENT	
TELEPHONE NUMBER FAX NUMBER DATE OF REPORTING INCIDENT / ACCIDENT	NAME OF SAFETY REP REPORTED TO	
DATE OF REPORTING INCIDENT / ACCIDENT		
	FAX NUMBER	
TIME OF INCIDENT / ACCIDENT	DATE OF REPORTING INCIDENT / ACCIDENT	
<u> </u>	TIME OF INCIDENT / ACCIDENT	
		·

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template Identifier	240-73416879	Rev	2
Document Identifier		Rev	X
Effective Date	20 February 2016		
Review Date	February 2021		

Annexure 2 - Transportation of people at the back of open vehicles

DISTRIBUTION
TECHNICAL INSTRUCTION

15 December 2011

Enquiries: Moniwa Mahlangu Tel: (012) 421 6625

TECHNICAL INSTRUCTION: 11TI-027

ART: 21 - RISK MANAGEMENT

TRANSPORTATION OF PEOPLE AT THE BACK OF OPEN VEHICLES (BAKKIES)

Background

In the past years we have experienced fatalities where people were being transported at the back of open vehicles, this has had a major impact since these vehicles are not meant for the conveyance of people but material and tools instead and furthermore it is against existing laws in the country. It was also communicated through a technical instruction (10Ti-012) issued on 26 March 2010 that the practice should be stopped, it was however observed that this practice still persists in the organization.

It is further expressed that all Eskom employees and contractors should ensure Zero Harm to employees whilst performing work and even travelling on a daily basis.

Instruction

In order to prevent these incidents and similar consequences, it is decided that no person will be transported in a vehicle that is not intended for the conveyance of people at all times. Therefore no one will be transported at the back of an LDV regardless of whether it is covered with a canopy.

This instruction should be implemented with immediate effect and be communicated to all the relevant parties.

This Technical Instruction is in accordance with Eskom's Policies & Procedure and applicable

Your commitment to Zero Harm to all is appreciated.

A Noah

APPROVED BY:

Chairperson - Distribution SHEQ Committee

ESKOM COPYRIGHT PROTECTED



Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template Identifier	240-73416879	Rev	2
Document Identifier		Rev	X
Effective Date	20 February 2016		
Review Date	February 2021		

Annexure 3 – Contractor Evaluation Template

CONTRACTOR EVALUATION TEMPLATE							
PRINCIPAL CONTRACTOR DETAILS							
Site Name & Address	Telephone:						
Project Manager (Client)	Telephone: Cell No :						
Principal Contractor	Telephone: Cell No :						
Contractors	Telephone:						
Manager(Principal Contractor)	Cell:						
H&S Manager (Principal Contractor)	Cell:						

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template	240-73416879	Rev	2
Identifier	240-73410079	Kev	_
Document		Rev	X
Identifier		IVEA	^
Effective Date	20 February 2016		
Review Date	February 2021		

H&S Officer(Principal Contractor)	Cell:
Nature of Construction Work	
Project Commencement Date:	
Project Completion Date:	

Codes	Legal Requirements	Legal Ref	STATUS		S	What to look for??	Actions & Comments
			Y	N	N/A		
A1	SHE Policy	Sec. 07 OHS ACT				SHE Policy must be signed by the CEO of the company and dated.	
A2	Mandatory Agreement	Sec. 37(2)				A signed 37-2 agreement (new) by Client and Principal Contractor	
		Section 10 (4)				Is there an agreement of Client and/ or Supplier using third party equipment/ machinery on site	

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template Identifier	240-73416879	Rev	2
Document Identifier		Rev	X
Effective Date	20 February 2016		
Review Date	February 2021		

		32-726 (Annexure B)	Signed Annexure	
A3	H&S specification for the project	CR 5(b) CR5(1)(a)	Client Issued H&S Specification and Baseline Risk Assessment to be included in file	
A5	Letter of Good Standing	CR 5(1)(j)	A valid current FEM/COID letter of Good Standing, Number and expiry date	
A6	H&S Plan	CR7 (1)(a)	H&S Plan to be aligned to Clients H&S Specification.	

C	Codes	Appointments & Competencies	Legal Ref	Status		•	What to look for?	Actions & Comments
				Υ	Y N N/A			

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template Identifier	240-73416879	Rev	2
Document Identifier		Rev	x
Effective Date	20 February 2016		
Review Date	February 2021		

B1	CEO	Sec.16(1)				Letter of Appointment/ Resolution letter
B2	Driver					National driver's licenses of all drivers
Codes	Risk Assessment	Legal Ref	Stati	us		What to look for?
			Υ	N	N/A	
C1	Risk Identification	CR 9(1)(a)				Risk Assessment template -Site specific risk identification Copy of Baseline Risk Assessment
C2	Risk Analysis	CR 9(1)(b)				A documented method on how hazards and risks are evaluated and analysed e.g. matrices
C3	Risk Control	CR 9(1)(c)				Documented Risk Mitigation/ Control plan Safe work procedures to mitigate, reduce or control the risks

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template	240-73416879	Rev	2
Identifier	240-73410079	VEA	
Document		Rev	X
Identifier		IVEA	^
Effective Date	20 February 2016	5	
Review Date	February 2021		

C4	Monitoring Plan	CR 9(1)(d)				A monitoring plan- How are risks monitored.
						Note: during execution phase planned task
						observation at 4 per month by the
						supervisor,
C5	Review Plan	CR9(1)(e)				A review plan demonstrating the frequency
						of review of Baseline RA's(Date of review of
						the plan)
C6	Task Manuals and Safe Work					Check for Review dates of Safe Work
	Procedures					Procedures/ Task manuals
Codes	Induction Training	Legal Ref	Stat	Status		What to look for?
			Υ	N	N/A	
D1	Proof of Eakom's Industion Training					Proof of Eskom Induction conducted
וטו	Proof of Eskom's Induction Training on file.					Proof of Eskorif induction conducted

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template	240-73416879	Rev	2
Identifier	240-73410079	Nev	_
Document		Boy	X
Identifier	Rev		^
Effective Date	20 February 2016		•
Review Date	February 2021		

D2	Was Induction done by the Company?					Proof of Company Induction (Attendance register) & Contractor Induction Curriculum Content
Codes	Medical Surveillance	Legal Ref	Stat	us		What to look for?
			Y	N	N/A	
E1	Medical certificates for all employees	CR 7(8)				Medical Certificates of all employees in the project
Codes	Procedures	Legal Ref				What to look for?
			Y	N	N/A	
F1	Incident Management Procedure	32-95				Incident Management procedure to be aligned to 32-95, wrt reporting, recording, classification and investigation
F2	Vehicle Safety Management	32-345				Vehicle Safety Management Procedure to be aligned to Eskom 32-345

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template				
Identifier	240-73416879	Rev	2	
Document		_	.,	
Identifier	R		X	
Effective Date	20 February 2016			
Review Date	February 2021			

Codes	COVID-19 requirements	Legal Ref	Status		Status			What to look for?	
			Υ	N	N/A				
G1	Is there a COVID-19 Baseline Risk Assessment in the SHE file	Clause 16.1 & 16.6 of the Directive				Copy of Baseline Risk Assessment: (a) Risk Identification (b) Risk Analysis method how hazards and risks are evaluated and analysed e.g. matrices. (c) Documented Risk Mitigation/ Control plan. Review plan - demonstrating the frequency of review of Baseline RA's			
G2	COVID-19 ready Workplace Plan	Disaster Management Act 57 of 2002: Section 27(2)				Proof of adequately addressed plan			

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template	240 72416970	D	_
Identifier	240-73416879	Rev	2
Document		Rev	X
Identifier	l ve		<
Effective Date	20 February 2016		
Review Date	February 2021		

Codes	Principal Contractor to inform the client regarding use of	Legal Ref				What to look t		or?		
	contractors		Y	N	N/A					
H1	Is the Principal Contractor using contractors?	32-136				List of c	ontractors			
H2	Is the contractor's H&S Plan approved by the Principal Contractor (Client)						contractor's H&S pla cipal Contractor	n , signed by		
FUNCT	ION REPRESENTATIVE		S	IGNAT	URE		DATE	% COMPLIAN	CE TO SHE SPEC	CIFICATION
Signatu	re of Eskom SHE Officer							100% COMPLIA	100% COMPLIANT	
Signatu	re of Project Co-ordinator							80% COMPLIANT		
	re of Principal Contractor Health and Representative	Safety						BELOW 80% C	OMPLIANT	

(100% requirements met) - The file is FULLY compliant in all respects and the contractor may access the site and commence work.

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.

No part of this document may be reproduced without the expressed consent of the copyright holder, Eskom Holdings SOC Ltd, Reg No 2002/015527/30.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template Identifier	240-73416879	Rev	2
Document Identifier		Rev	X
Effective Date	20 February 2016		
Review Date	February 2021		

(More than 80% requirements met) – The file is partially compliant – The contractor may access site solely for the purposes of planning and initial mobilization, with the agreement of the project manager. The contractor may only commence work after rectifying the deviations as listed on the following page and the file is re-viewed and a new assessment form is completed achieving full compliant.

(Less than 79% requirements met) - The file is non-compliant – The contractor may not have access to site or commence work. The contractor must rectify the deviations as listed on the following page and the file is re-viewed and a new assessment form is completed achieving full compliance

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template	240-73416879	Rev	2
Identifier	240-73410073	Kev	2
Document		Rev	X
Identifier		KEV	^
Effective Date	20 February 2016		
Review Date	February 2021		

Annexure 4 – 37(2) Agreement Template

⊗ Eskom

Occupational Health and Safety Act: Section 37(2) Agreement -Form

Template Identifier	240-43921804	Rev	5
Document Identifier	240-77037682	Rev	6
Effective Date	December 2020		
Review Date	December 2025		

SECTION 37(2) AGREEMENT CONCLUDED BETWEEN

[insert name of subsidiary or Eskom Holdings SOC Limited]
AND
(Name of contractor/supplier)
I,[(insert name of person representing contractor/supplier
company)representing
acknowledge that [insert name of contractor/supplier] is
an employer in his/her own right, with duties as prescribed in the Occupational Health and Safety Act No.
85 of 1993 ("the Act"), as amended, and agree to ensure that all work will be performed and/or machinery
or plant used in accordance with the provisions of the Act.
I undertake that [insert name of contractor/supplier] shall
strictly adhere to, and ensure that his/her employees adhere to, the provisions of the Occupational Health
and Safety Act, 1993 (Act 85 of 1993).
I have been provided with SHE specifications for project/service[insert brief
details of project/service, for example, name, contract/project number]
and will comply with the requirements set out in these.
Dulatio

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template Identifier	240-73416879	Rev	2	
Document Identifier		Rev	X	
Effective Date	20 February 2016			
Review Date	February 2021			

Occupational Health and Safety Act: Section 37(2)	Document	240-77037682	Rev	6	
Agreement - Form	Identifier				

I accept and	agree	that the	SHE specif	fications	constitute	arrange	ements	and pro	cedures	betwee	n
					(insert nan	ne of col	ntractor	/supplier	and [<i>ins</i>	ert nan	ıе
of subsidia	ry or	Eskom	Holdings	SOC	Limited]	which	will	ensure	complia	ınce l	эу
			[insert nar	ne of co	ontractor/su	ipplier] v	with the	provisio	ns of the	e Act, a	as
contemplated	in secti	on 37(2) o	f the Act.								
This agreemed waiver of any manner, be wariation, more purpose and	of the of any for diffication	provisions orce or ef n, waiver, c	of this agre fect, unless or consent sh	eement of confirm nall be ef	or consent ed in writir fective only	to any ong and s	departu signed	re from t by both	hese sha parties, a	all, in ar and suc	ny ch
This agreeme	ent is siç	gned on be	ehalf of the	parties,	each signa	tory to tl	nis warı	ranting th	at he/sh	e has th	ne
requisite auth	ority to	do so.									
Signed this			day of			20		at			
			(F	Place)							
(Full name)					. (Signature	e)			OI	n	
behalf of					(Cont	ractor/s	upplier	·)			
Witnesses		beh	ntractor Re alf of the co	ntractor/		er (respo	onsible	for signii	ng the co	ntract o	nc

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template Identifier	240-73416879	Rev	2
Document Identifier		Rev	X
Effective Date	20 February 2016		
Review Date	February 2021		

Occupational Health and Safety Act: Section 37(Agreement - Form		Act: Section 37(2)	Document Identifier	240-77037682	Rev	6
						•
Sig	ned this	day of	20	at (Place))
(Fu	ll name	(Signati	ure)		0	n
	alf of [insert name of subsi ntracts and/or Project Ma	,	-			
Wit	nesses					
•						

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template Identifier	240-73416879	Rev	2
Document Identifier		Rev	X
Effective Date	20 February 2016	5	
Review Date	February 2021		

Annexure 5 – Annexure B: Eskom Acknowledgement Form for OHS legal and other requirements



Annexure B: Eskom Acknowledgement Form for OHS legal and other requirements

Template Identifier	240-43921804	Rev	5
Document Identifier	240-77471499	Rev	3
Effective Date	May 2021		

Annexure B: Acknowledgement Form for Eskom OHS legal and other requirements

NOTE: the supplier/contractor/tenderer has to ensure that he/she understands the OHS requirements listed hereunder.

- The **supplier/contractor/tenderer** is expected to comply to the following documents when working at/rendering a service to Eskom but not limited to the following:
 - Eskom contractor Health and Safety requirements standards 32-136
 - o OHS specification/requirements provided
 - o Occupational Health and Safety Act 85 of 1993
 - o Compensation for Occupational Diseases and Illnesses Act 130 of 1993

Note: Please note that after contract award, it is your responsibility to fully align the company's processes to Eskom's OHS requirements (policies, procedures, standards etc).

- 2. Penalties shall be enforced on the main supplier for non-conformance/s (identified for the main supplier and/or its contractor and/or supplier) pertaining to Eskom and/or Statutory OHS requirement/s.
- 4. Ensure that all employees (contractors/suppliers) undergo the relevant Eskom induction and the company's
- 5. Management of Contractors/ Suppliers

The main contractor/supplier:

- a. Has to demonstrate to Eskom the process and selection criteria applied when appointing contractors and suppliers.
- b. Has to provide notification to Eskom, prior to the appointment of contractors or suppliers for the commencement of work.
- c. Has to ensure that contractors/ suppliers have adequate resources and competencies.
- d. Is accountable for the management of its contractors/ suppliers in order to ensure that the applicable legal and Eskom requirements (that are applicable to the main supplier during contract execution) are complied with by the contractors or suppliers.
- e. The main supplier shall monitor contractors or suppliers through audits and assessments with regard to OHS compliance during the execution of the work.

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template Identifier	240-73416879	Rev	2
Document Identifier		Rev	X
Effective Date	20 February 2016	5	
Review Date	February 2021		

- f. The grounds for the termination of work done by contractors/suppliers shall be provided by the main supplier.
- g. All non-conformances/non-compliance by the contractors/suppliers (all tiers) to the main supplier shall be dealt with directly with the main contractor/supplier in terms of performance and penalty processes.
- h. Eskom reserves the right to verify this when deemed necessary. The contractor may be instructed to provide copies of testimonials/references and the contact detail of clients (including Eskom) for whom the Company has done previous work of a similar nature

I, the undersigned, hereby acknowledge that I have obtained copies of the above documents and confirm that I fully understand them and the consequences of non-compliance.						
Signed at on day of	20					
Company/Supplier Name:						
Name of Authorised person (CEO/Director/ Managing Director	or)					
Signature	Date					
Witness 1						
Witness 2						

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template Identifier	240-73416879	Rev	2
Document Identifier		Rev	X
Effective Date	20 February 2016	5	
Review Date	February 2021		

Annexure 6 – Annexure D SHE Post-contract Reviews



Annexure D: OHS KPI's and Post-Contract Reviews

Template Identifier	240-43921804	Rev	5
Document Identifier	240-77472561	Rev	3
Effective Date	May 2021		

The objectives and outcome of the OHS post-contract review shall be reflected in the contractual requirements for the supplier so that the supplier is aware of this exercise.

An evaluation will be conducted and will be supported by the objective evidence documented during the term of the contract. The evaluation report must be filed in the contract documents.

The following criteria (but not limited to) shall be considered for the review:

- 1. Accident and injury data for the contract.
- 2. OHS non-conformances.
- 3. Duration and effectiveness in addressing and closing out OHS deficiencies/corrective actions.
- b) Legal compliance with OHS requirements.
- c)Number of behavioural safety observations conducted by contract manager and the contractor supervisors.
- d) Close-out of Incident Investigations.
- e) No. of staff members (incl. subcontractors and suppliers) who contravened the Eskom Lifesaving rules.
- f) Prohibition and contravention notices issued by Department of Labour/Dept. of Mineral Resources notices, Department of Environmental affairs etc.
- g) Contributions and effort made to improve OHS performance
- h) Contractor /Supplier (including its contractor) total number of incidents:
- 1. Fatalities,
- 2. Lost-time injuries,
- 3. reportable incidents (Department of Labour/Department of Mineral Resources/Department Environmental affairs)

The following matrix shall be used to assess the performance against the identified criteria. The OU/BU may add or remove KPI's to ensure practicality:

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template	240-73416879	Rev	2
Identifier	240-73410079	IVEA	_
Document		Rev	v
Identifier		Kev	^
Effective Date	20 February 2016	5	
Review Date	February 2021		



Annexure D: OHS KPI's and Post-Contract Reviews

Template Identifier	240-43921804	Rev	5
Document Identifier	240-77472561	Rev	3
Effective Date	May 2021		

d) Contractor OHS KPI (Business units or Operating units must ensure alignment to the business KPI's)

Supplier's name:	Project Ref number:

Scope of work:

Ceiling Weighting Floor Kick Target Stretch 1. Fatalities 1.) No of fatalities experienced for the fiscal year or the duration of the project if less than 40% 2 0 -1 -2 12 months 1.) Lost time incidents/LTIR for the fiscal year the duration of the project less than 12 30% 2. Lost time incidents 3 2 / LTIR months

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template Identifier	240-73416879	Rev	2
Document Identifier		Rev	X
Effective Date	20 February 2016		
Review Date	February 2021		

3. OHS compliance	1.) Supplier average audit rating for the fiscal year the duration of the project less than 12 months	20%	1	2	3	4	5
	2.) Supplier has closed out audit findings/non-conformances within a specified period.		80%	85%	90%	95%	10%
	3.) Eskom Safety rules violation for the fiscal year the duration of the project less than 12 months		40%	20%	0%	-20%	-40%
4. OHS improvement programme	1.) Supplier has implemented OHS interventions or initiatives to improve on the Health and Safety of employees	10%	60%	70%	80%	90%	100%
	Supplier participate in Eskom's OHS interventions and programmes (Safety stand offs, OHS campaigns/events, cooperation, provide the required feedback or information etc)		60%	70%	80%	90%	100%

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template Identifier	240-73416879	Rev	2
Document Identifier		Rev	X
Effective Date	20 February 2016	5	
Review Date	February 2021		

 €skom	(Eskom
---------------	----------	-------

Annexure D: OHS KPI's and Post-Contract Reviews

Template Identifier	240-43921804	Rev	5
Document Identifier	240-77472561	Rev	3
Effective Date	May 2021		

e) Post Contract Evaluation Report:

Unacceptable	Satisfactory		Good	Excep	otional
Comments:					
Comments.					
Decision					
Decision:					
Will this Supplier be Recomm	nended for Future	Work With	in Eskom? Tick App	icable Column	
Vac With Decementions		V		Na	
Yes, With Reservations		Yes		No	
Substantiate the reasons for	reservation (if app	olicable):			
	Toodi valion (ii app	illoubio).			
Names and designations and o	contact details of pe	rsons that c	onducted the post cor	tract review:	

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template	240-73416879	Rev	2
Identifier			
Document		Rev	X
Identifier		Kev	^
Effective Date	20 February 2016	5	
Review Date	February 2021	•	

Unacceptable	Satisfactory	Good	Exceptional
Administrative:			
Performance record and evaluation	uation data on this form have be	een completed by:	
Client representative:			
Name:	Title:		
Signature:	Date:		
Additional comments:			

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables
Low risk Services

Template	240-73416879	Rev	2
Identifier			
Document	xxx-xxxxxx	Rev	X
Identifier	***********		^
Effective Date	20 February 2016	5	
Review Date	February 2021		

Annexure 7 - Contractor SHE File Hand Back Record

Document

Eskom contractor s	SHE FILE HAND BACK	Identifier	240-76755865	Rev	
S C2KOLLI		RECORD	Authorisation	01 March 2014	
			Date		
- 1			Review Date	January 2019	
Delete not applicable					
*Contract / Project : _					
	ımber:				
*Contract / Project Nu					
*Contract / Project Nu					
		in my capacity as _			
l,		in my capacity as _ ove mentioned Contract	/ Project from:		
l, have received the SHE		in my capacity as _ ove mentioned Contract	/ Project from:		
l,		in my capacity as _ ove mentioned Contract	/ Project from:		
l, have received the SHE	File for the abo	in my capacity as _ ove mentioned Contract	/ Project from:		
I,have received the SHE Details of Contractor	File for the abo	in my capacity as _ ove mentioned Contract	/ Project from:		
l, have received the SHE Details of Contractor Trading N	File for the abo ame tion Number	in my capacity as _ ove mentioned Contract	/ Project from:		
have received the SHE Details of Contractor Trading N Company Registra	E File for the about	in my capacity as _ ove mentioned Contract	/ Project from:		

The contents of the file include:

Note: member receiving to ✓ requirement for inclusion in file for project specific

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template Identifier	240-73416879	Rev	2
Document Identifier	xxx-xxxxxx	Rev	X
Effective Date	20 February 2016		
Review Date	February 2021		

Requirement	Minimum Requirement ✓	In file
All drawings, photographs, designs	✓	
Copy SHE policy	✓	
Copy Letter of Good Standing	✓	
Sect 16(2) Appointment	✓	
Project / Contract scope of work	✓	
Project / Contract SHE plan	✓	
Principal Contractor Appointment	✓	
H & S Representative appointment	✓	
Safety Officer appointment	✓	
Construction Notification application	✓	
Construction Work Permit approval	✓	
Approved copy of specific SHE plan	✓	
Project Organisational Organogram	✓	
Breakdown for costing for SHE	✓	
Scope of Work	✓	
Competency Training records	✓	
Incident investigation records	✓	
Base Line Risk Assessments	✓	
Fall protection plan	✓	
Medical Certificates	✓	
Emergency Management plans	✓	
Fire Risk Management plans	✓	
First Aid Management	✓	
SHE Communication System	✓	
Pre start job assessment / talk	✓	
Relevant Equipment check lists	✓	
Audit reports		
•		
•		
•		
•		
•		
•		
•		

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables
Low risk Services

Template	240-73416879	Rev	2
Identifier			4
Document	xxx-xxxxxx	Rev	X
Identifier	************		^
Effective Date	20 February 2016		
Review Date	February 2021		

Assessor to add additional project / cor	ntract specific requirements	
Comments by member receiving file:		
SHE File handed in by:		
Name:	Signed:	
Date of Handover:		
SHE File received by:		
Name:	Signed:	
Date Receiving:		

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.

		Template Identifier	240-73418055	Rev	2
⊕ Eskom	SHE SPECIFICATION for Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables Low risk Services	Document Identifier	XXX-XXXXX T his should be completed everytime a new spec is created and cannot be the same number as the template ID	Rev	2
		Effective Date	20 February 2016	5	
		Review Date	February 2021		

Annexure 8 – Tender Evaluation Template

⊗ Eskom		Template Identifier	240-43921898	Rev	5
	Annexure C 3: OHS Tender Evaluation Template (Low risk work)	Document Identifier	240-106084675	Rev	3
		Effective Date	May 2021		

1. Te	enderer's / Supplier's name:	Tender Ref number:
Scope	e of work:	

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template Identifier	240-73418055	Rev	2
Document Identifier	XXX-XXXXX T his should be completed everytime a new spec is created and cannot be the same number as the template ID	Rev	2
Effective Date	20 February 2016		
Review Date	February 2021		

Ref	OHS Tender Returnable	Submissi on Y = Yes N= No	<u>Comments</u>
1	Annexure B		
	Is the acknowledgement of Eskom's OHS legal and other requirements form signed and submitted by the tenderer?		
2	OHS plan		
	(Must address the project /scope of work OHS risk(s) and aligned with the health and safety specification or requirements)		
3	Baseline OHS Risk Assessment (BRA)		
	Identification, assessment and management of OHS risks related to the scope of work. The methodology used for the risk assessment must be provided together with the BRA		

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



SHE SPECIFICATION for Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template Identifier	240-73418055	Rev	2
Document Identifier	XXX-XXXXX T his should be completed everytime a new spec is created and cannot be the same number as the template ID	Rev	2
Effective Date	20 February 2016		
Review Date	February 2021		

4	Valid Letter of Good Standing (COIDA or equivalent)	
5	OHS policy signed by CEO	
	The submitted policy document must comply to OHS Act Section 7	
6	Medical surveillance conducted by Occupational Medical Practitioner	
7	Driver Competency (National driver's license)	
8	16(1) Appointment/ Letter of resolution	
Reco	ommendation	Recommended /Not Recommended

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.

		Template Identifier	240-73418055	Rev	2
₿Eskom	SHE SPECIFICATION for Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables Low risk Services	Document Identifier	XXX-XXXXX T his should be completed everytime a new spec is created and cannot be the same number as the template ID	Rev	2
		Effective Date	20 February 2016	5	
		Review Date	February 2021		

			Effective Date	May 2021			
	⊗ Eskom	Annexure C 3: OHS Tender Evaluation Template (Low risk work)	Document Identifier	240-106084675	Rev	3	
AD C I		Template Identifier	240-43921898	Rev	5		

OR

1. PART B

Annotation: This section is only applicable to suppliers/consultants/contractors that have been certified for an auditable OHS system.

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.



$\textbf{SHE SPECIFICATION} \ \text{for} \\$

Provision and delivery of Refreshment/Office Consumables

Low risk Services

Template Identifier	240-73418055	Rev	2
Document Identifier	XXX-XXXXX T his should be completed everytime a new spec is created and cannot be the same number as the template ID	Rev	2
Effective Date	20 February 2016)	
Review Date	February 2021		

Ref	OHS Tender Returnable	Submission Y = Yes N= No	Comments
1	Annexure B		
	Is the acknowledgement of Eskom's OHS legal and other requirements form signed and submitted by the tenderer?		
2	ISO 45001 certificate or equivalent		
3	Valid Letter of Good Standing (COIDA or equivalent)		
Reco	mmendation		Recommended /Not Recommended

Eskom's/Client's OHS Representative	Designation	Signature	Date

Public

When downloaded from the document management system, this document is uncontrolled and the responsibility rests with the user to ensure it is in line with the authorised version on the system.